EEDP C

FORT FRANCES POWER CORPORATION

April 22, 2020

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor

Toronto, Ontario M4P IE4

Attn: Christine Long, Registrar and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Long:

Re: Fort Frances Power Corporation
CQVID-19 Rate Implementation Option

In response to the Board's letter dated April 16, 2020, Fort Frances Power Corporation is opting to postpone the
implementation of May 1, 2020 rates to November 1, 2020 due to the COVID-19 emergency.

As such Fort Frances Power Corporation will utilize the OEB's accounting order issued March 25, 2020 to track

any temporary foregone revenues in Account 1509 — Impacts Arising from the COVID-19 Emergency, Sub-account
Lost Revenues.

Respectfully,

Marah Trivers
Finance and Regulatory Officer
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